
 

 

                                                                                              
                                                                                            
 
info@nationalhighways.co.uk 

                            Tel: 0300 123 5000 
                                                     1 July 2024 
 
Dear Customer,  
 
Re: A38/A50 Toyota Island essential maintenance   
 
We’re writing to inform you of work which is due to start on 1 July 2024 and we expect 
to complete by 30 November 2024.  
 
This work is to the repaint sections of the bridge which runs over the A38 on the A50 
Toyota Island and is essential to protect and prevent rusting to the existing structure. 
Scaffolding will be installed, and prior to the repainting, there will be a requirement to 
carry out additional maintenance work. Once complete, the life span of the bridge will 
be preserved but also reduce the need for future maintenance. 
 
From 1 July to 13 September, A38 northbound lane 2 closed, 24/7. 
 
From 14 September to 29 November, A38 southbound lane 2 closed, 24/7. 
 
From 1 July to 12 September, between 8pm and 5am, weekday overnight closures of 
the A38 northbound between the exit and entry slip at Toyota Island.  
 
From 16 September to 29 November, between 8pm and 5am, weekday overnight 
closures of the A38 southbound between the exit and entry slip at Toyota Island. 
 
During closures, a small diversion will be installed over Toyota Island using the exit 
and entry slips. For the duration of the works, 50mph restrictions will be in place. 
 
Please plan ahead and allow additional time for your journey.  
 
If you’d like to find out more information about this work, please contact: 
National Highways Customer Contact Centre on 0300 123 5000 open 24/7 
email info@nationalhighways.co.uk, or write to us at National Highways, National 
Traffic Operations Centre, 3 Ridgeway, Quinton Business Park, Birmingham, B32 1AF.  
 
Information about this work can also be found on our website: 
https://nationalhighways.co.uk/our-roads/east-midlands/  
 
Yours faithfully, 

National Highways  
  

      

                              

  Scan the QR code and help 
us make improvements to 
the way we communicate 
information about our work in 
the future. 
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